
 

U.S. COAST GUARD AUXILIARY  
District Eleven North Region 

DIVISION COMMANDERS REPORT 
 
 

 
To:  DCO Dean McFarren; Curtis Han, DCOS                          9 November 2022 

From:  Eddie Lam, Division Commander                                                Division: South Bay 

  
HIGHLIGHTS: 

1. Division 4 Election held on 26 October 2022.  
2. 3 of 5 Flotilla Elections for 2023 held and completed, remaining two flotillas will 

complete before end of November. 
3. Division 4 Change of Watch held on 6 November 2022.  
4. Honored a Division 4 member with 55 years of Service in the Auxiliary. 

 
HIGHLIGHT DETAILS: 

 
1. Eddie Lam and Kristan Verveniotis reelected to DCDR and VDCR respectively for 2023.  

Commodore Dean McFarren was present to observe the election which was an in-person 
meeting.  

 
2. Elected Flotilla Leaders for three flotillas sworn-in during the Division 4 Change of Watch 

 
3. Jerrold Redford was honored with a Platinum Award from the Division for his 55 years of 

service in the Auxiliary.  First even Cornerstone Awards given in recognition of loyal and 
dedicated service of Division 4 members based on nominations by the Flotilla 
Commanders.  

 

PROJECTS: Auxiliary Tower Radio Facility in Redwood City to be inspected before close of 
Calendar year 2022.  

 
TEMPORARY PROBLEMS: 
Some of our Flotillas are aging and there is a good portion of members who are on the roster 
and pay their dues but are NOT actively participating in any program or activities.  This poses 
a challenge for finding potential Flotilla and Division Leadership moving forward – we need 
to address this problem.  

 
AGENCY INTERACTION: None. 
 



Respectfully,  
Eddie Lam DCDR 
 


